 ST. ANSGAR CITY COUNCIL 
March 14, 2022
Mayor Keith Horgen convened a regular meeting of the St. Ansgar City Council at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, March 14, 2022, in the council chamber of the St. Ansgar City Hall.  Council Persons Myrna Jorgensen, Chris Maiers, Sam Heimer, Michael Juhl and Ben Walk answered roll call.   Police Chief Lance Schutjer, Public Works Director Herb Dowse, Drew Sweers-V & K , Chris Diggins-NIACOG, Bob McNutt, Gary Fossey and Mark Hendrickson were also present.

Jorgensen presented a motion, seconded by Juhl to approve the consent agenda, which consist of minutes from February 14th, 2022, payment of bills, and February 2022 financial reports, and on roll call vote ayes five.

Mayor Horgen opened the Public Hearing on Adoption of the FY 23 Budget at 7:01.  There were no written or verbal comments, there was no further discussion.  Walk presented a motion, seconded Maiers to close the Public Hearing at 7:02 and on roll call vote ayes five. Walk presented a motion seconded by Maiers to approve Resolution 2022-09 Adoption of Budget and Certification of City taxes for FY 23, and on roll call vote ayes five.
Chris Diggins from NIACOG was present to explain the forms, policies, and resolutions going forward with the CDBG funds. Maiers presented a motion, seconded by Juhl to approve the Contract for Administration of the Community Development Block Grant Program with NIACOG, and on roll call vote ayes five.  After presentation and explanation of the forms, policies and resolutions, Maiers presented a motion, seconded by Walk to approve the signing of all the forms presented, and on roll call vote ayes five.
Sweers presented an update on the projects that V&K are working on.  Trunk line project will be moving forward as covered by Diggins.  Juhl presented a motion, seconded by Walk to approve the CVT boring agreement, and on roll call vote ayes five.  Compliance has been submitted to the EPA and working on quarterly reports for the Wastewater.  Sewer work has begun on the Rock Ridge housing development and still working on infrastructure costs for TIF Development agreement.  Survey work was completed and will be presented at the April meeting for the drainage issues.
               Police Chief Schutjer shared that they had a DART meeting the end of February.  Looking at a new siren with an estimated cost of about $20,000.  Will need a new pole and the unit decided on by the DART committee will have 6 sirens on it.  Looking into towing availability to start working on nuisance junk vehicles.
               Public Works Director Herb Dowse updated the Council on the monthly activities which include the water dig on 4th and main, and shared water distribution comparison numbers after the line was fixed with a reduction of about 37000 gallons of water.  Working on installing radio reads.  Golf course testing will begin. Passed recent bacteria samples. Fixing equipment along with other projects.  Jim reviewing code book and keeping up on building permits & will be attending water classes in April. 
               Dowse share information about a sewer camera.  Cost would be about $6695 for a camera that reaches 400 foot and $3195 for a camera that will go 150 feet.  Dowse will see if they will come and do a demonstration.

Jorgensen shared that first and second interviews have been completed.  Jorgensen presented a motion, seconded by Juhl to offer the full-time position to candidate #2 at a rate of $20 per hour, and on roll call vote ayes five.  Jorgensen presented a motion, seconded by Juhl to offer candidate #3 a part-time position to help cover the mowing of the cemetery and other duties as needed at the rate of $18 per hour, and another part-time position to candidate #4 at a rate of $20 per hour due to prior years of employment along with a CDL, and on roll call vote ayes five.

Walk presented a motion, seconded by Juhl to approve appointment of Tyler Levan to the Board of Adjustments, and on roll call vote ayes five.


Walk presented a motion, seconded by Juhl to approve the closure of Washington and 5th on April 16th for Bunny and Big Truck Easter event at South Square, and on roll call vote ayes five.


Jendro Sanitation has sent a letter about their temporary fuel adjustment on our account.  Mayor Horgen will talk to Jendro and the contract will be looked at and discussed at the next meeting.

Items for next month’s agenda-Dispose of house, Amazon Credit Cards, Daycare needs.
 Meeting was adjourned at 8:11 p.m.        
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Keith Horgen, Mayor 
__________________________________
Tami Woods, City Clerk
